
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

January 19, 1944 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Harris, Hoisington, Boston, 

Treece, Campbell and President Robb. Also present were City 

Manager Brownson and City Clerk Tomlinson. City Attorney Banks was 

absent. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held January 5th and the 

regular adjourned meeting held January 12th were read and 

approved. 

 

An application for a 3.2 beer license was presented for Mrs. Fern 

Trujillo for the Tavern Inn at 101 N. 1st St. It was moved by 

Councilman Hoisington and seconded by Councilman Carson that the 

license be denied. Motion carried. 

 

 The Grand Mesa Aux. No. 18 of the United Spanish War Veterans 

made an application to sell paper carnations on the street the 

Saturday before Mother's Day. It was moved by Councilman Carson 

and seconded by Councilman Treece that the request be granted. 

Motion carried. 

 

 The matter of increasing golf membership dues for the Lincoln 

Park Golf Club was brought up and discussed. It had been proposed 

that each membership be raised $5.00 making adult memberships for 

men, $20.00, for women, $11.00 and for children $8.50. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Hoisington and seconded by 

Councilman Carson that the matter be tabled. Motion carried with 

Councilman Campbell voting NO. 

 

 The matter of condemning the property known as 960 Third 

Avenue was brought up and discussed. City Manager Brownson 

reported that this shack on this property had been declared "unfit 

for human habitation". Mrs. Glover the tenant who had lived in the 

building for a good many years has recently been removed to a 

convalescent home, and at present the house is empty. It was moved 

by Councilman Campbell and seconded by Councilman Carson that the 

shack on the property at 960 Third Avenue be condemned and torn 

down. Motion carried. 

 

 The Colorado Municipal League in co-operation with the 

University of Colorado and others are planning an all day session 

for a planning institute in the City of Grand Junction, probably 

on Wednesday, Feb. 16. It was moved by Councilman Harris and 

seconded by Councilman Carson that the City Council co-operate 

with other organizations in every way to make this meeting a 

success. Motion carried. 

 



 A telegram was received from Mr. "Andy" Veatch, stating that 

if it were convenient he would like to meet with the Council on 

January 26th. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Boston that the meeting adjourn until Wednesday, January 26th at 

7:30 o'clock P.M. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


